Introduction

The Passionist community and the members of the Passionist Family Group Movement, appreciate your generosity in undertaking to serve as Directors. We wish to thank you for accepting this role and assure you of our support, prayer and best wishes.

In the presence of those here this morning who represent the people you will serve, we officially commission you to undertake this role.

Commissioning (all extend hands)

Continue to be constantly converted so as to place your sisters and brothers in God’s hands. Give, rather than demand, trust rather than compel trust, serve rather than be served, bless rather than curse. 

Be attentive to others and work for their well being. Be thankful for the variety of gifts and differences of personality among those you serve. Remember God is patient. Let progress and development be of such a type that everyone can keep pace.

Remember that no laws, no rules or discussions can keep a community in harmony and make the members fruitful if Jesus is not master. A flexible but definite structure is needed to maintain the space whereby people can grow in love and fellowship. 

A body needs a skeleton and a river needs banks. You are charged not just with supporting but with directing the Movement in the South Island of Aotearoa. This will require dialogue, discernment, initiative, wisdom and above all, love.

The term ‘shepherd’ has often been used to describe pastoral ministry, so keep the people before your eyes. Their needs come before structures and regulations.  

(Laying on of hands)

Murray and Aileen, you have committed yourselves to the role for four years We bless you and your most important ministry, in the name of the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit. Amen.

